
 
Montevallo Historic Preservation Commission 

Minutes 

Tuesday, July 9, 2024 

6:00 p.m. 

Parnell Memorial Library 

 

 
Members Present: 

 

Veronica Baily, Reverend Kenneth Dukes, Bill Glosson, Melinda Nix, James Salter and Sherry 

Vallides  

 

Call to Order: 

 

A quorum was established and the meeting was called to order at 6:011 p.m. 

 

A motion was made by T. Brantley to approve the minutes from the June 4th meeting; motion 

seconded by B. Glosson; motion passed. 

 

Old Business: 

 

J. Salter gave an update on the plaques for Shiloh and Ward Chapel.  He stated that he has spoken 

with Steve Gilbert and was informed that the plaques have been placed for Council approval. 

 

J. Salter reported that an application for a proposed historic marker for the Historic Black Business 

District (to be placed at George Daily Park) has been sent to the Alabama Historical Association.  

S. Vallides made a motion to present information to the Council for approval; K. Dukes seconded; 

motion carried.   

 

M. Nix gave an update to state that the city’s intentions for the Mahler House is to restore the 

exterior of the home as close as possible to the original house and includes the surrounding 

property. 

 

New Business 

 

Discussion was held concerning the possibility of adding Dailey Park to the African American 

Heritage Trail. 

 

Other Business 

 

Members discussed that there are currently three vacant seats on the commission. 

 

Members discussed ways to protect Shoal Creek Cemetery. 

 

Members discussed plans for a ceremony of historical events. 

 

Next meeting is set for August 6, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m. 

 


